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A-barth Onan Hag Oll!  Representing One and All

REPORTS FOR FEBRUARY 2015 MEETING
AGENDA ITEM 7.1
Police & NHW Liaison Officer’s Report 

for Meeting to be held on 17th February 2015
Decisions Required:
1. That the report be accepted and its content noted.
2. That SPC considers any areas that they can help with NHW member recruitment.

Report:
A meeting of NHW co-ordinators was held on 9th February 2015.

One co-ordinator has recently resigned and the drive to recruit new co-ordinators has yet to produce results. 

Support from local NHW offices remains patchy at best as well as confusing as to which office Stithians comes under.

Police support is diminishing as cut-backs further restrict the help available from PCSOs etc.

Facebook and Twitter account followers are gradually increasing.

Extensive promotion over the Christmas period through articles in Spotlight, Stithians Times, “What’s On” (TSC e-newsletter) has resulted in only a couple of new members joining.
The meeting concluded that we are largely on our own in terms of developing the NHW scheme and the lack of new co-ordinators means we need new and innovative ways to recruit and communicate with new NHW members.

A drive to expand membership of the NHW in New Road has been very encouraging. Of 32 households approached, 32 joined with 28 accepting email updates. It is envisaged that this pilot will be extended to incorporate other areas of the village and is not necessarily dependant on having co-ordinators covering all areas. 
The approach is simple but does, however, involve face to face contact as the proposition is simply to sign up to a NHW newsletter; it is not a “hard sell” and could be done by any willing volunteer. The meeting considered asking other local community groups to assist with recruiting members alongside their own recruitment efforts. It is also envisaged that the Police Cadets can be asked to assist again with this task.
A guide and recruitment form will be prepared and used by Co-ordinators to test in their respective areas. Further consideration will be given as to how the recruitment of members can be expanded and if and how other community organisations can help.
Cllr Phil Blease, 
Police & NHW Liaison Officer                                                                                                    

10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 11.1

PARISH PLAN WORKING GROUP
A meeting was held on Friday 30th January to review progress due to the Parish Questionnaires and Report and to plan future action.  Present were Cllr Peter Tisdale, Joy Thomas and Cllr Viv Kavanagh.

Transport does not come within our immediate remit but due to lobbying by the PC there is now a 30mph limit at Longdowns.  Also due to the persistence of our Highways Representative the appalling surface of Church Road was renewed and not just patched.  Other roads have also been repaired and improved.

Future transport items on our wish/lobbying list include:

· A traffic island at Longdowns and a reduction of the speed limit between Longdowns and Herniss

· 30mph limit at Goonlaze

· Improvement to the dangerous corner by the church

· The designation of the bus route through Stithians as a gritting route

With all the above, we are in the hands of Highways.

At a meeting following the pre-app by Coastline, the information contained in the Housing section enabled the PC to inform them of the specific needs of the community in terms of numbers, size and type and suggest adjustments to their plans to meet these needs.  The report gives an insight into the needs for affordable housing in the village and will be used to inform should other developments be suggested.

From information and the obvious importance of the playing field and its equipment to the village the PC is looking into the replacement of some of the older but popular items and the addition of new.  The views of the younger members of the community will be taken into consideration when refurbishing the play area.

There was strong support for a sports hall in the playing field and as the pavilion is due to be demolished in the future the PC is investigating the feasibility of a sports pavilion which could accommodate some of the desired indoor sports such as badminton, five-aside football, carpet bowls etc.  This is only in the initial stage and will depend on grant funding if it is to go ahead.

A green gym was also a suggestion from the report and this is also under consideration.

The meeting then moved on to the main agenda – the sports hall feasibility study.

Possible sites were suggested – the site of the pavilion or moving the tennis courts to the pavilion site and building the sports centre along the pathway from the car park.

Types of building were briefly discussed.
The main focus was to decide which sports, desired by the community, could reasonably be catered for:  Five a side football, indoor hockey, badminton, carpet bowls, netball and possibly baseball.  
Cllr Tisdale suggested that if the hall was two storied, table tennis, snooker and possibly some club space could be accommodated.

	Badminton
	Basic Court Size 13.4 x 6.1m


	To accommodate umpire chairs an additional width may be needed between court sides outside of safety run off.

Recreational runoff to division netting reduced 1.5 (end), 1.2m (sides)

O/A Size inc Run Off

17.4 x 9.1 x 7.6m (New Hall)

	Carpet bowls
	Basic Court Size 9.144 x 1.83m min

10.06 x 1.98m max


	Players play from beyond the carpet edge.  

Space between rinks – 0.61m

Surrounds – dependent on design but at least

Sides: 1.5 – 2m

Ends: 1.8 – 2.4m*.

	Short mat bowls
	2.2 x 1.83m min

13.75 x 1.83m max

	Space round for spectators

	Five-a-side football
	Basic Court Size 25 x 16.5m min

50 x 35 max


	No specific minimum height is given. Height provision is driven by other

sports using the space (e.g. Badminton, Gymnastics, and Tennis etc).

Wall surfaces used as boundaries must be impact resistant, smooth,

with finishes to prevent dusting/flaking. There must be no protrusions

and doors should be avoided or be flush and open outwards.

	Hockey
	Basic Court Size 36 x 18 x m min

44 x 22 x m pref


	No specific minimum height is given. Height provision is driven by other

sports using the space (e.g. Badminton, Gymnastics, and Tennis etc).

Runoff to ends 3m, side 1m – measured outside of 0.1m side boards.

	Basketball
	26 x 14m min

28 x 15m pref


	Standard 4 court sports halls at 33 x 18m are large enough to

accommodate a preferred size court (28 x 15m) but only for

recreational/local club level use, due to a reduced run off of 1.5m along

the length (side) of the court.

Minimum run-off of 1.05m applies to recreational and club use only.

For county, regional, national and international a 2.05m run-off shall be

used.

O/A Size inc Run Off 28.1 x 16.1 x 7m min

32.1 x 19.1 x 7m pref

(excluding provision for benches)


Green English Indoor Bowling Association (EIBA) http://www.eiba.co.uk
Further info at www.sportengland.org 
Before the size of the hall is finally decided, decisions need to be made about the following:
· Storage – adequate storage is needed for equipment if the hall is to be multifunctional.

· Toilets and showers

· Catering facilities

Cllr Kavanagh

16th February 2015
AGENDA ITEMS 12.1 – 12.2
Clerk’s Reports for Meeting on

17th February 2015
Summary of Decisions Required (Details in report):
1. To note the Council’s current financial position.
2. To note information provided concerning the redemption of the Council’s War Stock.
Reports:
12.1 Council’s Current Financial Position:
Appendices 1, 2 and 3 to this Report show the Council’s financial position as at 10th February. 

I do not propose to elaborate further on the Appendices but will be pleased to address any matters that Members may wish to raise at the meeting.

12.2 Redemption of 3.5% War Stock:

Members will be aware, even if only from seeing mention of it on the Reconciliation Statement each month and income by way of interest, that the Council holds War Stock to the value of £2,572. Or at least that is what I have always been led to believe. In actual fact, having now retrieved the appropriate documents from safe-keeping at the Bank, I now find that it actually comprises 3.5% War Stock to the value of £2,159 and 2.5% Consolidated Stock to the value of £413.

The reason for this discovery is the receipt of a letter advising that HM Treasury has announced that 3.5% War Stock will be redeemed in its entirety, at par, on 9th March 2015. They require a redemption form to be completed and returned along with the certificates to arrive by 23rd February, hence the visit to the Bank to get the certificates and the afore-mentioned discovery.

The relevant documents were sent on 28th January and I now await payment of the redemption figure plus the interest due. I enquired about the 2.5% Consolidated Stock and was told that at present they were only interested in the 3.5% ones and that the 2.5% ones were “for another time” so I take this to mean that we will probably have to forego these sometime in the future as well. Presumably they are dealing with the ones that are costing more in interest payments first.

In the meantime, our interest payments from these Stocks will be considerably reduced as their value will now be only £413.

For Members’ interest, I attach as Appendix 1 copies of the Certificates. Fortunately I am old enough to be able to add up pounds, shillings and pence!!
JV Calvert, 
Clerk and RFO                                                                                
10th February 2015
The Expenditure, Income and Reconciliation Appendices can be found on the website under “Financial Reports”. 
Copies of the War Stock Certificates are also not included here but may be seen upon application to the Clerk.

AGENDA ITEM 13.1

This is merely a list of Planning Applications prepared for the convenience of Councillors and is not included here. Anyone wishing to see it may do so upon application to the Clerk.

AGENDA ITEM 13.3(a) 
PA15/ 00534 – Mr & Mrs M Whitbread-Jordan - Retention and completion of conversion of outbuilding to dwelling (amended design following approval PA12/04434) including change of use of agricultural land to garden
Decision Required: 

Members are requested to consider the following report in order to reach an informed decision regarding the above planning application.
Date of Site Inspection:
February 13th 2015 
Councillors who undertook the site inspection:
Councillors Nicholls and Tisdale 

REPORT:
Background:
Planning consent was approved on October 9th 2012 subject to conditions.

Condition 4 stated:

‘None of the window or external door openings in the development hereby permitted shall be enlarged and no new window or external door openings shall be added without the prior written consent of the Local Planning Authority.’
Condition 5:

Notwithstanding the provisions of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 (as amended) (or any order revoking, re-enacting or modifying that Order), no development within Classes A, B, C, D and E of Part 1 of Schedule 2 to the said Order shall be carried out without an express grant of planning permission, namely: The enlargement, improvement or other alteration of the dwellinghouse;The enlargement of the dwellinghouse consisting of an addition or alteration to its roof; Any other alterations to the roof of the dwellinghouse; The erection of construction of a porch outside any external door of the dwelling; The provision within the curtilage of the dwellinghouse of any building or enclosure, swimming or other pool required for a purpose incidental to the enjoyment of the dwellinghouse as such, or the maintenance, improvement or other alteration of such a building or enclosure. 
During construction it was discovered that the wall on the SE end was in a poor state of repair, so permission was sought to demolish the existing lean-to and widen by 1m to enable a new external cavity wall to replace the structure. This would also allow for an improved internal layout. It was also expressed by Building Control that a wider access along the boundary edge would be an advantage for safety and access. By purchasing a small strip of land, this has allowed the NE side of the garden to be increased to a maximum 3.05m.

As these were not considered as non-material alterations, discussions with the Planning Authority resulted in this new application.

Matters of Concern:
None of note
Cllr P Tisdale
February 16th 2015 
AGENDA ITEM 13.4(a) 

PA14/11960 – Mr D Worlledge - Erection of Agricultural Store, Stables and sand school.  Tory Farm, Tory, Ponsanooth, Cornwall TR3 7HN
Decision Required: 

Members are requested to consider the following report in order to reach an informed decision regarding the above planning application.
Date of Site Inspection:
February 13th 2015 
Councillors who undertook the site inspection:
Councillors Nicholls and Tisdale 

REPORT:
Background:
The application is for the construction of an agricultural store, stables and sand school on a Greenfield site.

The intended building will be 28 m on its longest side and 16.2 m in width, consisting of 6 stables, a hay store, tack room, shoeing and washing area and a shower, toilet and wash room built around a covered central courtyard. From the drawings I have I am unable to accurately determine the overall height.

The intention is to surround the sand school area with ranch style timber fencing and small trees and bushes. Decking is also intended to be installed between the sand school and the shower/toilet/rest room.

The existing gate has already been widened and a driveway and turning area constructed, edged by timber ranch style fencing. Parking provision would allow for two cars and a light goods vehicle.

The building is proposed to be constructed of vertical timber cladding with grey coloured metal sheeting forming the roof. Windows and doors would be of timber construction.

Rainwater would be dealt with by a soakaways.
Matters of Concern:
The following matters are brought to the attention of Members:

The intended location is highly visible from Carn Brea, Lanner and Truro and towards Carland Cross.

The site of the intended septic tank is not shown and neither are details of the soakaways. This proposed development has a very large area of roof and will require some significant system to dispose of rainwater run-off.

Cllr Tisdale
February 16th 2015

AGENDA ITEM 13.4(b) 

PA15/01225 – Pengreep Farm Ltd - Erection of extension (4th bay to provide suitable storage space for cheese) to the existing cheese making facility, a covered link and the retention of three existing portakabins.
Decision Required: 

Members are requested to consider the following report in order to reach an informed decision regarding the above planning application.

Date of Site Inspection:
13th February 2015.
Councillors who undertook the site inspection:
Cllrs P Tisdale and R Nicholls
REPORT:
Background:
 Lynher Dairies Cheese Co Ltd has existing facilities close to the junction at Pelean Cross; these were designed and built over a decade ago. This first phase has been an enormous success, both commercially and architecturally (winning both an RIBA award in 2002 and the Civic Trust Special Award in 2003). They now have a requirements for a second phase which includes a new storage facility (approximately 13 x 10 metres in plan, 5.4m high to the eaves and 7m high to the pitch), and with a single storey undercover link connecting back to the existing facility. It is also proposed that three portakabins (required for storage of nettles, packaging etc) are sited directly behind this undercover link, visually hidden behind a timber screen.
The design for the new storage facility continues themes already established with the first phase of the project. This new building would be located to the north of the site, the least visually obtrusive part of the site, screened from Tubbon Hill road by trees and the existing building.
Matters of Concern:
None to note
Cllr R. Nicholls

13th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 13.4(c) 

Verbal report
AGENDA ITEM 14

Clerk’s Reports for Meeting to be held on 
17th February 2015

Decisions Required:
1. To note and accept the content of the report on Licensing Applications.
2. To note reforms to the Licensing Act 2003 deregulating certain entertainment activities as detailed in the report.

Reports:
14.1 LICENSING APPLICATIONS: 

As Members are aware, I receive an e-mail every week detailing all applications. Up to 9th February there had been no applications affecting Stithians.

For Members’ information, who wish to check applications for themselves, the link to the website is:
www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=21173
I receive no such assistance with details of applications received in relation to sex establishments and so still have to do that myself. I last checked the link to their website which is:

www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=28415 

on 9th February and found no new applications in respect of the licensing of sex establishments affecting Stithians although there is an application for the renewal of a licence for the Wild Cherry in Newquay.

14.2 LICENSING REFORM:

I am informed that the Legislative Reform (Entertainment Licensing) Order 2014 will come into force two months on 6th April 2015 and will deregulate from the Licensing Act 2003   certain entertainment activities in defined circumstances which can be found at:   http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2014/3253/introduction/made
A working draft of what is likely to become Chapter 15 of the Guidance to Licensing Authorities from 6th April 2015 is available at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-draft-of-a-revision-to-chapter-15-of-the-amended-guidance-issued-under-section-182-of-the-licensing-act-2003
A presentation covering the changes in outline, can be found here:  http://www.local.gov.uk/documents/10180/6914969/Deregulation+of+Entertainment+Licensing+-+Ian+Jenkins%2C%20DCMS+%2819+pages%2C%20442+KB%29.pdf/de8f7cbd-6a46-48ee-8572-60793d3e7adb
The website www.gov.uk will be updated from 6th April.
JV Calvert, 
Clerk                                                                                                     10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 15.1

Clerk’s Report for Meeting to be held on 

17th February 2015

New Cemetery Provision

Decisions Required:
1. To note and accept the content of the report.
2. To agree to send an “on account” payment of £200 to Thurstan Hoskin for his legal services in connection with the purchase from the Glebe Committee of land for a new cemetery.

3. To authorise Thurstan Hoskin to accept all instructions orally, in writing or electronically in respect of the purchase of land by the Parish Council from the Glebe Committee for a new cemetery from the Clerk or, in his absence, the Chairman of the Council.
Report:

I informed the January meeting that, before matters can proceed, the solicitors acting for the Glebe Committee require details of the proposals in respect of the three proposed water supplies to the cemeteries, the Cricket Club and the Gluyas’s water troughs. As Members are aware, the proposal is to route the supplies alongside the Cricket Club’s access track from the main at Haverigg and to this end I contacted SWW on 2nd December and received the necessary forms the same day to make an application for a water supply. The Cricket Club, however, had not responded to my requests for completion of the necessary form for SWW stating what taps, toilets, showers etc. they had.

I was able to inform the January meeting verbally that I had heard from the Cricket Club that they considered the form rather complicated and it would be completed by a member of the club who was in the building industry. Having had no further response, I sent a reminder on 1st February to which he replied that he would “check the situation  at our Committee meeting tomorrow evening” and get back to me. On 4th February I was informed that “my colleague is just awaiting some technical information from SWW so he can complete the form” and that as soon as it was completed it would be forwarded to me. At the time of writing this report I was still waiting.
Until I receive this information, I cannot obtain confirmation from SWW that it is possible to provide the supplies we want and without that confirmation, the legal process has ground to a halt.

Obviously, getting the confirmation from SWW will not happen overnight, so I hesitate to consider when the legal process might restart. 

In the meantime, I have heard from the Council’s solicitor, Thurstan Hoskin, who has sent me his Terms of Business, a copy of which I shall have at the meeting should Members wish to see them.

He informs me that he has no progress to report and is waiting to hear if the undertaking for £500 + VAT for their legal fees is satisfactory to the Cricket Club. I have informed him of the fact that the dealings with the CC over the water supply mentioned above are causing delay.

Not surprisingly, he is unable to give an exact estimate of his fees because of the number of parties involved but his best guess is about £2,000 and he requests an “on account” payment of £200 as soon as practicable.

He also requires a resolution of the Council authorising him to accept all instructions orally, in writing or electronically from the Clerk. I suggest we add the words “or, in his absence, the Chairman of the Council”.

As a further twist to this never-ending saga, as Members are aware, I received a letter on 28th January from James Humphreys advising that Smiths Gore and more particularly he will no longer be acting as Managing Agents for the Glebe.

The Managing Agents are now Savills of Truro and more particularly, a Mr Michael Greet. I was informed by the Secretary to the Glebe Committee that she was due to meet with him for the first time in the first week of February. From that I inferred that he would not yet be “up to speed”. I briefly spoke to him on 2nd February and was informed that that was indeed the case. At least I now have his contact details.
JV Calvert, 
Clerk                                                                                                                    

10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEMS 16.1 – 16.7
Footpaths, Highways & Environment Portfolio -

Clerk’s Reports for Meeting on 17th February 2015

Summary of Decisions Required (Details in report):
1. To note the information provided concerning Crellow Fields Amenity Area.

2. To authorise Thurstan Hoskin to accept all instructions orally, in writing or electronically in respect of the transfer of Crellow Fields Amenity Area from Cornwall Council to the Parish Council from the Clerk or, in his absence, the Chairman of the Council.
3. To note the information provided concerning the repainting of the New Road Bus Shelter.

4. To note the information provided concerning the treatment of moss on the roof of the public conveniences.

5. To note the information provided concerning the provision of direction signs for the Stithians Centre.

6. To consider a proposal to divert part of Footpath 41 at Tresevern Croft and comment accordingly to Cornwall Council.

7. To consider the matter of extending the 30mph from Stithians to the top of Tresevern Hill.

8. To consider the suggestion of a roundabout at Pelean Cross.

Reports:

16.1 Crellow Fields Amenity Area:

This matter appears to be progressing. I am aware that papers have been received by Thurstan Hoskin from Cornwall Council although I have not been informed further than that on the matter. In view of the report presented to your meeting concerning the proposed cemetery and in particular the authorisation sought therein for me to deal with the matter, it occurred to me that a similar resolution would be in order in respect of Crellow Fields Amenity Area.

16.2 New Road Bus Shelter:

Tyrone Martin’s quotation in the sum of £45 for repainting the bus shelter with the materials being obtained from LA Phillips was accepted under Minute 08/10/14 and he was informed accordingly on 24th October. I informed the January meeting that, having spoken to him on 13th January, he informed me that he hoped to do the work “in the next couple of weeks”. I was informed on 9th February that the work would be done by 17th February.
16.3 Public Conveniences – Moss Treatment:

Tyrone Martin’s quotation in the sum of £40 for treating the moss on the roof of the toilets was accepted under Minute 12/10/14 and he was informed accordingly on 24th October. I informed the January meeting that, having spoken to him on 13th January, he informed me that, because the work is weather-dependent, it will be done when an opportunity presents itself. I was informed on 9th February that the work would be done by 17th February.

16.4 Direction Signs for the Stithians Centre:

I was instructed at the January meeting to request that Cornwall Council, through Cormac, agree to the replacement of a sign at Gribbas Corner as detailed in the report and to provide an estimate of cost therefor.

This I did and was informed that it could not be done as any sign directing traffic to a building could only be placed if that building had car parking facilities which is why they could only supply the signs advised previously. That immediately begs the question as to why the Church is signed from Gribbas Corner. Apparently, it isn’t – the sign relates to the Methodist Church which, of course, does have parking.

I now feel that I have taken this matter as far as I can and have forwarded all the relevant correspondence to the Chair and vice-Chair of the SCMC suggesting that if they wish to pursue the matter further, they contact Cormac or Cornwall Council direct.

16.5 Diversion of Part of Footpath 41:

Cornwall Council has received an application to divert part of Footpath 41 as shown on the plan in Appendix 1 to this report. The application has been made by the landowners of the entire area affected by the proposal and some work has already been carried out on the line of the proposed bridleway. Cllr Blease, in his capacity as Assistant Portfolio Holder, has visited the site and has submitted the report attached as Appendix 2 to this report for Members’ consideration. Appendix 1 may be seen upon application to the Clerk.
16.6 Speed Limit through Tresevern/Goonlaze:

At the present time, the speed limit through Tresevern and Goonlaze is 60mph. There is no footpath and the road is walked by many people, including children going to school. Many drivers, although not breaking the law, travel too fast on this stretch of road, not appreciating the above.

The matter has been raised many times in the past and I have received a request that it be reconsidered. It is suggested that the present 30mph speed limit be extended to the top of Tresevern Hill.

I raised the matter with Cornwall Councillor John Thomas in an e-mail on 2nd February and he informed me that it is on his urgent wish list and is waiting to move up the Highways Priority List for implementation. I hope he will be able to comment further at the meeting.
16.7 Roundabout at Pelean Cross:

Members are only too well aware of the dangers at Pelean Cross and the suggestion of a roundabout has again been raised. Although it is not actually in the Parish, it is a junction frequently used by our parishioners and again I have raised the matter with Cllr Thomas. He is seeking a site meeting with Ben Dickinson, Cormac’s Highway Manager for the area, on 16th February to discuss the matter. Ben has intimated, however, that “there would be all manner of criteria that we’d need to satisfy and the cost would easily be a six figure sum”. Again, I hope Cllr Thomas will be able to comment further at the meeting.
JV Calvert, 
Clerk                                                                                                             

10th February 2015                                   
Appendix 2 to Agenda item 16.5
Site Visit Report Re Proposed Diversion of Part of Public Bridleway No.41 

for Meeting to be held on 17th February 2015
Decisions Required:
1. That the report be accepted and its content noted.
2. To support or object to the proposed changes.

Report:
I visited the site on Thursday 5h February. There was no-one home but I was able to inspect the site. 

Tresevern House is the last house in the lane that leads from the centre of Goonlaze up to the reservoir. At present, Public Bridleway 41 (PB41) is accessed from the road and shares vehicular access to the rear of Tresevern House on the left and a collection of agricultural buildings belonging to Tresevern House on the right. The agricultural buildings appear to house ponies and agricultural equipment in keeping with a smallholding.

The proposal is to divert PB41 behind the agricultural buildings at right angles to PB41 and then via another right angle to run parallel to PB41 and to join the road through an existing field gate. An existing hedge gap is shown on the plan but judging by the condition of the edges I would conclude that this is either a recently created or recently widened gap. That said, it is a fairly low and somewhat rundown hedge and so any impact on wildlife habitat is likely to be minimal. 

The reason for the application is for better use of land by the landowner. There are no near neighbours likely to be affected. 

I assume that the costs of such modifications are borne by the land owner. If granted, however, on-going maintenance will be borne by the public purse and effectively there will be about 20 metres of additional bridleway to maintain.

Personally, I think we should support the proposal as it will make the bridleway safer for users as they will be less likely to meet vehicles accessing Tresevern House and agricultural vehicles using the yard area. 
Cllr Phil Blease

Assistant PFH
10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEMS 17.1 – 17.3
Playing Field Portfolio

Clerk’s Reports for Meeting on 17th February 2015
Summary of Decisions Required (Details in reports):
1. To note and agree the content of the notes of the Playing Field Progress Meeting held on 9th February and the actions contained therein with particular reference to the financial implications.

2. To accept the following quotations from Tyrone Martin as detailed in the report:

· Climbing Wall – replacement of frayed rope with chain - £20.
· Car Park Fence – repair damage (labour only, materials from LA Phillips) - £26.
· Small Slide – repairs - £25.
· Climbing Wall Rope Net – repairs - £39.90.
· Toddler Play Area – replace corner fence post - £19.50.

and to charge the expenditure to the Playing Field Development Fund.

3. To discuss the matter of the use of the Playing Field for training by the Rugby Club.
4. To note that the Managing Agent for the New Playing Field is now Savills (UK) Ltd of Lemon Street, Truro.

Reports:

17.1 Playing Field Progress Meeting:
The notes of the Playing Field Progress Meeting held on 9th February appear as Appendix 1 to this report. Members are requested to note the content thereof with particular reference to any financial implications arising therefrom.

I would particularly draw Members’ attention to the following quotations:

· Climbing Wall – replacement of frayed rope with chain - £??.??

· Car Park Fence – repair damage (labour only, materials from LA Phillips)-£??.??

· Small Slide – repairs - £??.??

· Climbing Wall Rope Net – repairs - £39.90

· Memorial Seat near Tennis Court – refurbishment - £??.??

· Toddler Play Area – replace corner fence post - £19.50

As Members are aware, the Playing Field Maintenance Budget is currently showing an overspend of £1,373.43 which has occurred because of the payment of £1,400 for repairing damage to the Youth Shelter which has been offset in full by payments from the Insurers and the culprit. This effectively leaves an underspend of only £26.57 which will not cover the above. I therefore seek approval to charge this expenditure to the Playing Field Development Fund which presently stands at £1,963.52.
Appendix 1 to AGENDA ITEM 17.1
NOTES OF PLAYING FIELD PROGRESS MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 9th FEBRUARY 2015

Present: 

(RN) Councillor R Nicholls - Assistant Playing Field Portfolio Holder

(TM) Tyrone Martin - Playing Field Caretaker  

(JVC) John Calvert - Clerk 
Apologies: 

(JAB) Councillor J Biscoe - Playing Field Portfolio Holder
Notes of Meeting:
As has become normal practice, the notes of the previous meeting, in this case, 13th January 2015, were used as an agenda with any other items included under “Other Matters” or as necessary. 
1. Pavilion:

Replacement Pavilion:

The Parish Plan Working Group met on 30th January. JVC was hopeful that a report on the meeting would be presented to the February PC meeting
2. Dog Fouling in the New Playing Field:

The situation in the playing field remains as previously. RN advised that he and the Chairman had spoken to a man walking a dog in the playing field and had been met with abusive language.
3. Caretaker’s Inspection Reports:
Inspection Report Dated 12th October 2014:

· Climbing Wall – Rope cut in half:

The rope was now frayed. TM submitted a quote in the sum of £20 for replacement with chain which was accepted. Work to be done and invoiced for February meeting
Inspection Report Dated 11th January 2015:

· Damage to Car Park Fence:

Damage caused by vehicle. TM submitted a quote (Labour only – materials from LA Phillips) in the sum of £26 for consideration at the February PC meeting.
· Graffiti on Small Slide:

TM to remove. Done.

Inspection Report Dated 8th February 2015:

· Damage to Sign:

RFC Scoreboard had been damaged by falling tree. JVC had given go-ahead to RFC to replace at which time PC sign will be re-affixed to it. TM had cut up the tree and logs had been removed. Remaining small branches will be removed when field dry enough to drive van on.
4.  2014 Annual Safety Inspection:

The inspection had been carried out on 3rd April, attended by TM and RN. The list of issues considered at the April PF meeting was revised as follows:

1. Small slide – one leg badly rotten – replace.  Brackets and bolts rusty – brackets need removing, cleaning and painting. This was inspected immediately after the meeting by JVC, JAB & TM. Agreed that TM would submit quote for removing, wire brushing, painting and putting back the brackets and bolts. Rot in leg was not excessive – leave for now and clarify with Inspector next time. TM advised that work to brackets and bolts was not straightforward. RN & PT to inspect and report further. TM submitted revised quote in the sum of £25 for consideration at February PC meeting.

JVC advised that he intended to contact the Inspector soon to arrange the April inspection.
5.  Other Matters:

· Climbing Wall Rope Net:
TM to look at using self sealing tape on sections where wire exposed. Agreed that small timber uprights should be cut at an angle and the tops fibreglassed. TM submitted quote in the sum of £39.90 for consideration at the February PC Meeting.

· Memorial Seat near Tennis Court:
It had been pointed out to RN that this seat was looking rather dilapidated. TM to quote for refurbishment using iroko timber purchased directly by the PC. TM to advise of necessary procedure following his enquiries with the supplier.

· Toddler Play Area – Corner Fencepost:
TM submitted a quote in the sum of £19.50 for splicing in a replacement piece for consideration at the February PC Meeting.

· Other matters for TM’s Attention:
· Remove suckers from trees along Church Road. Work to be done ASAP as part of TM’s regular maintenance.

· Tennis Court:

TM to sweep again ASAP and treat moss before the date of the February PC meeting. 

· Old Playing Field Entrances:
TM was “keeping on top of the weeds”. Trimming of the edges, particularly at the top entrance, was discussed and TM is to part trim back and part spray.
6.   Provision of New Play Equipment:

The Working Group met on 31st January. RN advised that they had discussed the replacement of the older wooden equipment, particularly the small slide and possibly installing a sky wire and assault course. It was hoped that a report on the meeting would be presented to the February PC meeting. 

7.  Use of Playing Field by Rugby Club for Training:

JVC advised that he had received complaints about the state of the grass in the playing field in that it had been severely damaged by rugby training. He had been asked by the Rugby Club if they could erect temporary floodlights to extend the area and thus not concentrate the damage in one place. He had agreed. The matter was discussed further and it was suggested that training should take place on the new playing field instead, particularly if portable floodlights were available. It was considered that there was sufficient space that could be used without encroaching on the actual pitch.
7.  Next Meeting:
It was agreed that the next meeting would be at 2pm on Monday 9th March 2015 at 18 Edward Street.
JV Calvert

Clerk

9th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 17.2
PLAY EQUIPMENT WORKING GROUP
A meeting was held in the playing field on Saturday 31st Jan.  Present Cllr P Tisdale, Cllr R Nichols, Cllr V Kavanagh.

It is obvious from the Parish Plan that the playing field equipment is well used and loved and so as a PC we need to maintain and/or replace wherever possible within the bounds of the community finances.

The first item of agenda was to look at the existing equipment and assess their longevity.

The large slide and roundabout – two very popular items would be prohibitively expensive to replace and therefore need to be repaired and maintained where possible.  We discussed the possibility of a small toddler friendly roundabout nearer the toddler swings.

The swings and Sky Saw were also popular but, being wood, constantly need repair – we should look into replacement in a more durable material when next they need repair.  In fact, wherever possible, wooden equipment e.g. wooden ladders could be assessed to decide whether a more durable material would be economically viable.  Investment now could save money in the future.

With regard to enhancement of the playing field area we need to do this in conjunction with the young people and consider their needs/wishes (where feasible)

Top on the list is a zip wire and there is room to accommodate this.  A football pitch is also high on the wish list and whilst pitch lines might be too expensive to maintain, two goals adequately placed and secured is a possibility.

The other 3 items top of their wish list – tree house/tree swing, daredevil slide and haunted house are possibly beyond the scope of a small community playing field but other suggestions might not as for example an assault course, spider web swing, climbing net and trampoline.

The meeting on 24th should help clarify what is possible and what is not.

Cllr V Kavanagh

17th February 2015

AGENDA ITEM 17.3
17.3 New Playing Field – Change of Agent for Landlord:

As Members are aware, the Managing Agents for the Glebe Committee have changed with effect from 26th January and therefore payment of rent for the new playing field will now be through Savills (UK) Ltd of Lemon Street, Truro, the Agent being Michael Greet and I have signed and returned a form sent by them acknowledging this fact.
JV Calvert, 
Clerk                                                                                                  
10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 18.1

STITHIANS PARISH COUNCIL RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION ON POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSONER WORK PLAN FOR 2015 ONWARDS 
DECISIONS REQUIRED:

1. To ratify the response to the consultation as detailed in the report which was agreed by e-mail and submitted to the PCC’s Office by the Clerk on 11th February 2015.
2. To ratify the action of the Clerk in submitting the agreed response and forwarding a copy of the response to Cllr J Thomas, MVRG and CALC. 

Clerk’s Note: By 11th February, I had received six votes in favour of the response contained in the report below, which is a majority vote, and therefore submitted the response (without the Appendix) that day with the addition of the highlighted sentences in paragraph 1.
REPORT:

1 Notice received on 15th January, dated 13th January, January SPC meeting on 20th so not possible to report by then. Deadline for replies is 16th February which is the day before February meeting. Usual impossible scheduling for consultation by Parish Councils. Once again, the Parish Council was not consulted directly – the consultation was received via Cornwall Council. This should be rectified for future consultations. The documents received are included as Appendices 1 & 2 to this report.
2 Refers to Strategic Boards. What are these?  This is the first hearing of the term by SPC.  They are said to have been set out in a publication in April 2014. SPC did not see this.

3  The covering letter lists six priorities: 

3.1 Cutting crime. Does this mean the incidence of crime or the incidence of reported crime? On the one hand most police station front offices are now closed. On the other hand contact now proposed through telephones on the outside of stations through Exeter switchboard. These make contact with the Police more difficult than previously. Thirdly massaging of the statistics. What is a crime?

3.2 Reducing the harm caused by alcohol related crime. Surely if the incidence of alcohol related crime is reduced then automatically the incidence of harm arising from alcohol related crime also falls? Why is alcohol related crime separated from general crime? The strategy surely is to reduce crime of which alcohol related crime is one type?

3.3 Efficiency and long term financial security. What does this mean? What is efficiency in policing? To SPC it is the clear-up rate of crimes but this measure is not favoured by police. It was a struggle to get figures year on year for Stithians and they showed  poor results when they were eventually provided. Add to this reducing the incidence of crimes, without massaging the stats.  

Police prefer to look at input measures. How many staff, how much mileage they cover and so on. What is the relevance of long term financial security? Is this the investment of the police pension fund? It would be better if police resources were provided according to a formula relating to the number of people (adults, juveniles, pensioners, transients such as visitors) similar to that which applies to schools. X pupils, Y teachers and school places and Z money? Nobody seems to consider the approach to policing. It seems to be accepted that police zoom round in cars  and link everything to a database, preferably have everyone under CCTV surveillance 24x7 and with DNA and fingerprints of everyone on file and operate accordingly. The attempt to have community policing with PCSOs is being undermined by resource bleeding. 

What are the causes of crime? In many cases the several manifestations of poverty are likely culprits. Unemployment for instance. The 30+% of people of working age with no job, not the number being paid job seekers allowance which is not the same thing at all. Plus the elderly or infirm with insufficient income to provide for their needs whether it is heating or health care? Plus of course low wages for those in employment, average incomes in Cornwall still less than 70% of national average.
3.4     Has anyone done a comparative analysis of the incidence of crime in community policed and non community policed areas? A comparison between urban and rural, accepting that the types of crime may differ between urban and rural. The costs of rural policing surely will be higher than urban. However, community policing in rural areas may reduce the cost per head of population.
4 An improved criminal justice system.  What does this mean? More cases processed per hour? Higher conviction rate suggesting that Police doing a better job in catching the right person and preparing the cases better? Less successful appeals would also suggest better performance by the justice system as that would mean less people wrongly convicted. What is happening to the number of successful appeals figures? Rising or falling? Of course the ultimate measure is the number of cases brought to court. If policing is really effective then the number of crimes falls and the number of cases in the criminal justice system falls and lawyers, magistrates, judges, juries, prisons fall into disuse. Is that happening? Not if the figures for prison occupancy are anything to go by.
5 High quality accessible help for victims of crime. What does this mean?  Hopefully not a lot of counselling which is applied more often than sticking plaster to grazed knees and is often about as effective as a cup of tea. Is this crime prevention? Surely what is needed most is assistance from the police to stop people becoming the victims of crime by better policing. Does accessible here mean being able to get to the free phone on the outside of police stations? Does it mean phoning some help line which then has automated responses? Does it mean looking up some FAQ’s on a website?  Refer to “What are the Causes of Crime” above. SPC is of the opinion that a lot of crimes occur as a result of government policies, particularly on-going cuts to police funding.
6 Greater public involvement in policing. The supermarket approach. You want the goods then take them off the shelf yourself, put them through the checkout yourself, pack them in your own bags despite paying for carrier bags in the price you pay, put the trolley back where the supermarket want if you want your pound coin back. And of course the suppliers pay supermarkets to have their goods placed in advantageous positions. 

So policing will become  more driven by auto phone systems and websites and surveillance of cars to see if they paid their road fund tax and automated fines, and of course CCTV, DNA and fingerprints. Is this public involvement or the Big Brother approach?  We must also remember of course paying for policing through the rates system and having little if any say on what precept the police apply. 

THE PROPOSALS

Further to the above which were contained in the covering letter there are then proposals made by the Police and Crime Commissioner to refresh the Police and Crime Plan for 2015/2016.

1 Seven criteria are listed against which it is said that the plan was reviewed. These include new threats, maintaining delivery against the plan, progress against current objectives, foreseeable local, regional and national policy and finance changes, the Commissioner’s preferences and the capacity of the force to undertake a major change in the plan or to manage a change in direction.

2 The report then lists six priorities for increased focus. The only one of the recommendations which reasonably relates to the criteria stated above is ‘local priorities’.

3 Child sexual exploitation: Whilst this is an important area of policing, the statement in the report implies that the greater prominence being accorded to this is driven by the press and media coverage generated by failings in other institutions elsewhere in the UK. What is actually proposed to be done apart from affording greater prominence to this area of work is “to commit to a more coordinated approach such as to preventing Child Sexual Exploitation.”

4 Sexual offences: To date the PCC has removed sexual crimes from total crime figures and reports them separately to give more independent visibility. It is proposed that “the PCC will work with the Chief Constable to ensure the most effective use of surveys and research to understand the reasons for non-reporting so that appropriate action can be taken.” What sort of surveys and research are planned is not specified.

5 Cyber Crime:  The PCC expects the CC to develop the force’s understanding of the threat…. establish a strategy enhancing capacity…national intelligence picture. This seems to be saying let the Chief Constable see what he can come up with. The strategy and policy functions of the PCC having in this instance seemingly been set aside.

6 Prevention bias: “… the plan will be adjusted to present a firmer emphasis on preventative work. …the force ….in the early stages of developing a prevention Directorate.” Surely every Police Officer is to a greater or lesser extent involved in crime prevention? It would be of greater interest if the PCC stated that Officers will be required to adjust their time allocation such that 25% of on duty time is spent in crime prevention. If this were followed in the next plan by increasing that allocation to 30% that would be progress as it would indicate  that they are no longer flat out chasing offenders. Add this to an improvement in the clear-up rate of crimes and that would give an objective measure of police performance.
7 Refinement of the Criminal Justice Priority: Within the Improved Criminal Justice System area of work some specific areas are now to receive most attention; “transforming summary justice, mental health, restorative justice, witness services and the use of out of court disposals.”  Nothing more is said other than that these areas will receive the most attention. It is difficult not to characterise them as out of court justice, although how mental health got in here is not clear. This suggests a predilection by the Commissioner for becoming more involved in the application of justice by the Police. If this is a trend it needs to be watched very closely indeed to ensure that police do not become judge jury and jailer all in one which could happen.

8 Local priorities/Neighbourhood Engagement and Policing: This starts by referring to traffic violations and parking enforcement. Unless something has changed, parking enforcement now lies with Civil Enforcement under Cornwall Council, not the Police. Should Civil Enforcement Officers come under the purview of the commissioner as well? “The pressure on neighbourhood policing is increasing as priority is given to response and detection.”  Good news at last. “HMIC has expressed concern at the erosion of neighbourhood policing.” Good. In response, however, the PCC has asked the Chief Constable to define neighbourhood policing in terms of function and resourcing in order to better protect this foundation service to the public and source of intelligence.” How this will assist in improving neighbourhood policing is unclear. Stithians Parish Council made recommendations on how to improve local policing in the last submission made to the PCC.

9 Strategic alliance: Devon and Cornwall have been working closely with Dorset to create a strategic alliance….shared resources….retaining individual identities…. The 2015/2016 plan requires a greater focus on the Strategic Alliance which will become a more substantial plan in the year ahead.” The words creeping amalgamation spring to mind unbidden. Why is it that HMG still believes that bigger is better and that having joined up IT will make anything work? When will they wake up and realise that it is an illusion? Even getting joined up IT is an illusion, just look at the billions squandered by the NHS seeking this Nirvana and the resulting reduction in the quality and efficiency of service?

10 SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS:
This document would be more impressive if the proposals in the second part related more to the priorities listed in the first part. 

Of the six areas listed at the beginning of the review as having received attention, only local priorities and financial are referred to in the body of the document.

This gives the impression that a more or less random list of issues has been committed to paper in a not very coherent or integrated manner.

That this is done by the Police and Crime Commissioner is worrying as it implies poor ability to analyse what is going on, what is sought and how to bring the two together, otherwise known as strategic policy development and implementation. 

If the PCC has a function, surely it is to assist the Chief Constable with his strategic policy development and implementation?

The implications of an ever closer strategic alliance with Dorset are worrying. Today Dorset, tomorrow SW Region up to Bristol and Gloucestershire? Perhaps the regional fire control building so lavishly built by the previous government before the fire services worked out that it would not provide better service, is still in need of an occupant?

The recommendations from SPC are that: 

1
The PCC’s office should be abolished and the resources so released be directed to improving neighbourhood policing as previously proposed. 

2
A police presence, resident in every significant settlement regularly circulating on foot and bicycle would make a great impact on the types of crime which the population at large are concerned about.

3
No further transition to internet policing should be made in Devon and Cornwall.

Thank you

Cllr James Biscoe

FOOTPATHS HIGHWAYS AND ENVIRONMENT PORTFOLIO HOLDER

10TH February 2015
Appendix 1

The Financial Times report that crime victims are being urged to report their crimes online. Article attached herewith for the information of Members. I added the emphasis. Is this more of the Tesco approach to policing?

___________________________________________________

ARTICLE EXTRACTED FROM FINANCIAL TIMES 28 1 15

Crime victims urged to report offences online

Helen Warrell, Public Policy Correspondent

Author alerts

Loading data...
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Crime victims urg

Victims of non-emergency crimes in England and Wales will be encouraged to report the offences online to save police time as the service prepares for deep budget cuts.

The scheme, which is on trial in Surrey and Sussex, is expected to save £3.7m if adopted by all forces. But it has led to concern that it will place artificial barriers between the public and the police, as well as denying officers community intelligence. 

Theresa May, the home secretary, said the system would help transform policing in the same way the internet had reshaped other sectors — “from shopping to banking”. 

“The aim is for people in England and Wales to eventually be able to go online — via www.police.uk — to report an issue,” said Ms May, adding that the scheme would save 180,000 officer hours each year.

Addressing an international policing conference in London on Wednesday, Ms May struck a warning note about future cuts to police budgets, which have been subject to a 23 per cent reduction in central government funding. Lauding her reforms to police pay, conditions and structures, the home secretary pointed out that contrary to expectations, cost savings had not resulted in a “Christmas for criminals” but a decline in traditional crimes during her time in the post.

“We are becoming more law-abiding, less violent and better at protecting ourselves and our property,” said Ms May. She cited official figures showing that crime had fallen 63 per cent since its mid-1990s peak, and by a fifth since the 2010 election. However, she said that despite these advances, “the need for reform doesn’t stop here”.

“Crime may be down but as long as it exists it is still too high,” she told the conference. “Finances may be tight but there remain savings to be made.”

Police chiefs will not know the extent of new cuts until after May’s general election but, privately, several have admitted they are expecting a further 20 per cent reduction during the next five years. Labour has so far promised a year’s moratorium on any new police budget savings — on the basis that forces need a pause for breath before any funding changes.

Some chiefs have made dire predictions about the effects on their service. Neil Rhodes, who heads Lincolnshire Police, said last month that his force would be financially “unsustainable” by 2018 and could well become the “first in the country to fall”. 

Colette Paul, Bedfordshire’s chief constable, told the Financial Times that neighbourhood watch volunteers might be called upon to assist police call-outs in future if officers could not be deployed immediately.

I was a cop for 30 years, and 50 per cent of the job is talking to the public. This idea is about isolation, and putting artificial barriers up between the public and the police

Commenting on the online reporting of crime, Robin Fletcher, a criminologist at Middlesex University, said he feared that people would put only a bare minimum of detail on a web form, in order to make an insurance claim. 

“Police are missing the opportunity to generate community intelligence and information which actually makes for a more efficient and effective force,” he said.

“I was a cop for 30 years, and 50 per cent of the job is talking to the public. This idea is about isolation, and putting artificial barriers up between the public and the police.” 
Action Fraud, the Home Office’s online fraud reporting system, which works in a similar way, has been criticised for screening out reports, and selecting only a very few for investigation. London’s deputy mayor for policing joked last year that the facility should be renamed “no further Action Fraud” because so many complaints went unheeded.

Peter Neyroud, a former chief constable and member of Labour’s independent commission on policing, said: “I think the idea that this is going to be a substitute for something is a foolish dream. People want to talk to a professional who knows what they’re talking about and has the power to get something investigate
The appendices to this report may be seen upon application to the Clerk.
AGENDA ITEM 20.1

Defibrillator Meeting Report 

for Meeting to be held on 17th February 2015
Decisions Required:
1. That the report be accepted and its content noted.
2. That SPC considers any contribution it can make to the fund raising effort.
Report:
A meeting was held on Wednesday 28th January to explain the proposition to locate and maintain a defibrillator in Stithians. The meeting was attended by approximately 30 people.

The main speaker was Norman Trebilcock of FLEET (Front Line Emergency Equipment Trust) www.fleet.org.uk
Heart attacks kill more people than lung & breast cancer combined. Only 5 in 100 victims will survive, as the only effective treatment is defibrillation. Defibrillation needs to occur very soon after the heart arrest as research has shown that 70% survive if administered within 3 minutes.

He explained how the equipment is sited, maintained and used. The Community Public Access Defibrillator (CAED) is a small device that can be used without training and can be made available in public places. They are secured in locked cabinets in easily accessible external sites with Ambulance control unlocking the cabinet when a 999 call is made.

The speaker then demonstrated how easy the equipment is to use and how the system automatically notifies nominated locals that the box has been opened so that they can assist.

Each system costs £3,100 and requires a power supply and internet connection. There are also ongoing costs of the order of £300 per year to maintain.

Yvonne Toms of the WI is leading the project and she recruited 10 people to assist with fund raising, promotion etc. Luke Dustan is raising money for the cause by running in the London Marathon.
Cllr Phil Blease, 
10th February 2015
AGENDA ITEM 22
Clerk’s Report for Meeting to be Held on 

17th February 2015
Correspondence Received

SUMMARY OF DECISIONS REQUIRED (Details in Report):
· To permit, subject to the usual conditions, the Church to hold their Annual Fayre on the Playing Field on Saturday 8th August.

· To note receipt from CALC of “The Week” dated 30th January 2015.

· To note receipt from Cornwall Council of information regarding a temporary road closure to enable cabling works in connection with Pencoose Solar Farm.

· To note receipt from Cornwall Council of the Planning Ombudsman’s Focus Report on Learning Lessons from Complaints.

· To note receipt from Cornwall Council of details of Community Link Officers wef 1st April 2015.

· To note receipt from Cornwall Council of a Briefing Note concerning the future of Libraries and One stop Shops.
REPORT:   
Since the last meeting, the following correspondence has been received:
	Date
	Type
	From
	Subject
	Action Taken/Requested

	21/01
	E-mail
	PCC
	Fayre Day
	See Section 1 of Report

	30/01
	E-mail
	CALC
	Newsletter – 30th January
	See Section 2 of Report

	04/02
	E-mail
	Cornwall Council
	Road Closure
	See Section 3 of Report

	04/02
	E-mail
	Cornwall Council
	Planning Focus Report
	See Section 4 of Report

	11/02
	E-mail
	Cornwall Council
	Community Link Officers
	See Section 5 of Report

	11/02
	E-mail
	Cornwall Council
	Libraries & One Stop Shops 
	See Section 6 of Report


1. I have received a request from the Church to use the Playing Field for their Fayre Day which this year has changed from the usual day in May to Saturday 8th August. I trust Members will accede to the request subject to the usual conditions.

2. I circulated this to Members for information on 1st February. 
3. Cornwall Council have received an application for a road closure to enable cabling works in connection with Pencoose Solar Farm as shown on the plan attached as Appendix 1 to this report. 

It would be a 24/7 closure from 23rd February to 31st March. 

At the time of receipt it was only an “Intention Notice” and an Order had not been issued. Any feedback was needed by 18th February so there was just time for me to give some if Members so wished.

On 10th February, however, I received notification that the Order had been made. Needless to say I was not impressed by this and responded accordingly with copies to all line managers courtesy of my trusty crypto card. What is the point of having a deadline for feedback and then totally ignoring it? I received the following response from the immediate line manager of the person who sent it:

Thank you for bringing this to our attention. We have looked into the issue and found that it was an admin error on our part. We do welcome any feedback during the consultation period and will continue to keep you informed of any planned closures in the future. We will also review our process so that this issue doesn’t happen again.

Apologies for the inconvenience caused. 

I make no further comment.

4. At its meeting on 19th January 2015, the Standards Committee of Cornwall Council asked that the Planning Focus Report from the Planning Ombudsman attached as Appendix 2 to this report be circulated to all Town and Parish Councils for information. I circulated it to Members on 5th February.

5. I circulated this to Members for information on 11th February.

6. I circulated this to Members for information on 12th February.
JV Calvert, 
Clerk                                                                              
12th February 2015
     The Appendices to this report may be seen upon application to the Clerk.   
AGENDA ITEM 22(A)

Clerk’s Additional Report for February 2015
Correspondence Received between Report & Meeting
SUMMARY OF DECISIONS REQUIRED:

1. To note information received from Cornwall Council relating to the submission of their Local Plan and the subsequent examination of it by the Planning Inspectorate.
REPORT:
The following correspondence has been received since the agenda for the meeting was circulated:

	Date 
	Type


	From


	Subject


	Action Taken/Required

	13/02
	E-mail
	Cornwall Council
	Local Plan Submission
	See Note 1 below


1. Attached as Appendix 1 to this report is a copy of an e-mail received from Cornwall Council advising that the Local Plan was submitted to the Secretary of State for Communities and local Government on 9th February and that it will be subjected to detailed examination by the Planning Inspectorate, part of which, it seems, may well involve attendance at a hearing.
JV Calvert

Clerk                                                                                             
17th February 2015
Appendix 1 to AGENDA ITEM 22

	YOUR EXAMINATION REPRESENTOR
REFERENCE NUMBER IS 

124


Mr JV Calvert

Stithians Parish Council

18 Edward Street

Tuckingmill

Camborne

TR14 8PA

Sent by email to stithianspc@aol.com                  

Date: 13 February 2015

Dear Consultee,

Notice of Submission of the Cornwall Local Plan: Strategic Policies to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government

In accordance with regulation 22(3) of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, Cornwall Council submitted the Cornwall Local Plan: Strategic Policies to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government on 9th February 2015 for independent examination and the Planning Inspectorate has appointed Mr Simon Emerson BSc DipTP MRTPI to conduct the examination.

The submitted Plan is made up of the ‘Proposed Submission Local Plan – Strategic Policies’ published in March 2014 together with a series of amendments published in September 2014 as the ‘Schedule of focussed changes to the Cornwall Local Plan – Strategic Policies’.

Hard copies of the Proposed Submission, Schedule of Focused Changes, Policies Map and a combined version of the Submission documents will also be made available for inspection upon request at the following locations:

•        Cornwall Council One Stop Shops during normal office hours, please see http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=2106
•        Cornwall Libraries – for locations and opening times please see http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=24073
The Cornwall Local Plan: Strategic Policies will now be subjected to an independent examination to be conducted by the Planning Inspectorate. This is a continuous process running from the date of submission through to the receipt of the appointed Planning Inspector’s Report. Part of this process will involve hearing sessions where those invited to attend will have the opportunity to respond to matters raised by the appointed Planning Inspector. Once confirmed, all details relating to the examination process will be advertised, made available online and sent to all respondents.

The Local Plan and all supporting documents will be able to view on the Council’s website www.cornwall.gov.uk/localplancornwall.

If you have any queries regarding this request please contact a member of the Local Plans Team on 01872 224283.

Yours faithfully,
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Terry Grove-White

Assistant Head of Planning and Regeneration (Strategic)

Planning and Regeneration

AGENDA ITEM 24
 Authorisation of Payments – February 2015

Decisions Required:

1. To approve payment of the sums shown in the report totalling £3,343.47 along with sums in any additional report which may be tabled at the meeting.
2. To approve payment of any additional expenditure agreed by resolution during the meeting.

Report:
The table below shows, as usual, invoices received since the last meeting as well as the usual monthly and other payments to be made. Figures in parentheses relate to the explanatory notes below the table.

Invoices received between the date of circulation of this report and the date of the meeting will be reported at the meeting as appropriate in a report tabled at the meeting.
	Type
	Date Due
	Payee
	For
	VAT
	Total Amount
	See Note

	E
	17/02
	Clerk
	February Salary
	
	1121.76
	(1)

	E
	17/02
	Clerk
	January Expenses (Appendix1)
	
	17.20
	

	E
	17/02
	HMRC
	Clerk’s Tax under PAYE - February
	
	409.40
	

	E
	17/02
	M White
	Toilet Cleaning  - February
	
	80.20
	

	E
	17/02
	M White
	Litter Picking - February
	
	130.80
	

	E
	17/02
	Tyrone Martin
	Playing Field Caretaker - February
	
	591.25
	

	E
	17/02
	Tyrone Martin
	Lower Churchyard - February
	
	68.28
	

	E
	17/02
	Tyrone Martin
	Cemetery Maintenance –  February
	
	73.52
	

	E
	17/02
	Cornwall Electrical Contractors
	Replacement Light – Tennis Court Footpath
	
	56.25
	(2)

	E
	17/02
	SWW
	Water Supply for Toilets - January
	
	11.44
	

	DD
	04/03
	PWLB
	Stithians Centre Loan 4
	
	783.37
	

	
	
	
	TOTALS 
	£
	£3,343.47
	


Notes:

1. This is the Clerk’s gross salary (£1,531.16) less Income Tax due from the Clerk under PAYE for the month of February. 
2. As Members are aware, the light at the corner of the path recently stopped working. The Contractor has now replaced the faulty fitting which, obviously, was replaced under warranty. Normally, he would include a 10% mark-up on materials to cover breakdowns within the warranty period. In this case, however, because the PC purchased the materials direct to save paying VAT, no such mark-up was applied and so the Contractor has invoiced for his time (2.5 hours @ £22.50/hour).    This is still considerably less than the £262.93 VAT involved, not to mention the 10% that wasn’t paid!! 
JV Calvert,

Clerk & RFO

10th February 2015

The Appendix to this report may be seen upon application to the Clerk.                                                 

AGENDA ITEM 24(A)
Additional Authorisation of Payments – February 2015

Decision Required:
Members are requested to approve the additional payments shown in the table below in the sum of £98.20.
Report:
Since the Agenda was circulated, the following invoices have been received:

	Type
	Date Due
	Payee
	For
	VAT
	Total Amount
	See Note

	E
	17/02
	LA Phillips
	Toilet Consumables
	2.20
	13.20
	

	E
	17/02
	Tyrone Martin
	Repainting Bus Shelter
	
	45.00
	1

	E
	17/02
	Tyrone Martin
	Moss Treatment – Toilet Roof
	
	40.00
	1

	
	
	
	Totals
	£2.20
	£98.20
	


Notes:

1. These items are covered under items 16.2 and 16.3.
JV Calvert,
Clerk & RFO                                                                                                

17th February 2015
_1485244123.unknown

